## COUNCIL 10136 MEETING MINUTES 05-12-2025

Meeting called to order at 7:35 pm by the Grand Knight.

Membership cards were not checked by Warden, however all present were identified as members in good standing.

Prayer was offered by the Grand Knight.

After Pledge of Allegiance, roll was waived. Previous meeting minutes were approved.

The Treasurers report was read into the record by the Treasurer. The beginning balance was \$79,044.00. Credits were \$19,440.40 and disbursements were \$12,786.21 for a checking balance of \$85,698.19. The Fr John Fund totals \$56,273.87 for a total balance of \$141,972.06. Outstanding checks total \$10,274.06. The Tapped and Uncorked balance is \$100.00. We owe the Fr. John Fund \$4,416.36.

The Chaplain asked us to rejoice in the new Pope and to pray for him and his call for unity.

The Recorder noted that he had received no correspondence.

The Financial Secretary had no report.

Membership had no report, however new members Rick Elder and Allen Hansen introduced themselves.

The Trustees had no report.

The Fish Fry chairman again thanked everone who volunteered to make the Fry a success.

The Tapped and Uncorked chairman reported that planning meetings will start Monday. The event is scheduled, rain or shine, for Oct 4<sup>th</sup>.

The Pro-Life Director position is vacant and has not been filled.

The Chancellor explained particularly to our new members the tradition of 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday. He explained that when a month has 5 Sundays that we provide lectors, Eucharistic Ministers and Hospitality ministers. If available, we also provide an Honor Guard by our 4<sup>th</sup> Degree Honor Guard members. He reminded all members that our next 5<sup>th</sup> Sunday is June 29<sup>th</sup>. He further informed the new members, and reminded existing members, that the White House retreat for our council is scheduled for Sept 18<sup>th</sup> to the 21<sup>st</sup>. See Mike Amad, Chris Nelms or Bruce Bange if interested in attending.

The Community Director reported that we need volunteers to move stuff from our current storage cage to the old Variety Guild cage which was made available when the Variety Guild disbanded.

The Sluggers reported that the wheelchair ramp and chair lift used by the late Al Nadolney, previously

installed by the Sluggers, was removed from his home.

The Field Agent talked extensively for 14 minutes about Knights of Columbus Insurance. He stated that they adhere to pro-life values in all of their investments but didn't have a definitive answer as to why they invested in US Treasury Notes and Bonds when HHS was sending 1.5 billion to Planned Parenthood.

The District Deputy stated that we have reached our quota of 12 new members needed for Star Council eligibility.

Grand Knight announcements: (1) June 22<sup>nd</sup> is Corpus Christi Sunday. There were will be a parade of the parish parking lot with three stops. We will provide the Honor Guard that will accompany the canopy. We will also host a social afterwards. (2) There will be a blood drive May 18<sup>th</sup>. The blood drive chairman spoke briefly about this event. (3) On June 8<sup>th</sup> we provide the manpower for Donut Sunday. (4) He has blueshirt orders and will get those shirts delivered by the next meeting. (5) Tom Hulsey was thanked for providing Hodak's chicken for this meeting. We need a dinner chairman for our next meeting. (6) Nominations for officers have thus far been received:

Grand Knight—Chris Lutker
Deputy Grand Knight—Rob Kennedy
Financial Secretary—Bruce Bange
Chaplain—Fr. Frank D'Amico
Chancellor—Mike Amad
Recorder—Bob Bullman
Treasurer—Frank Deame
Warden—Sam McFarland
Inside Guard—Eric Jarvis
Outside Guard—Bret Keeven
Trustee 1—Luke Walsh
Trustee 2—Eric Treptow
Trustee 3—Matt Moore
Lecturer—OPEN

New business: None.

Good of the Order: Added was Bill Mantia, brother of member Rich Mantia. Al Nadolny was moved from the sick list to the recently deceased list.

Respectfully submitted by the Recorder.

Page 2 of 2